

## **TOWN OF EASTON**

P.O. Box 520 Easton, Maryland 21601

## **Park Board minutes**

January 28, 2013

## Attendees:

Mr. Mike Weise - Chairperson

Mr. Ed Pinder

Mr. Otis Sampson

Mr. Ken McFadden

Mr. Jeff Parks

## Others:

Mrs. Lorraine Gould – Director of Parks and Recreation, Town of Easton Mr. Zach Smith – Current Planner, Planning and Zoning, Town of Easton

Regular Park Advisory Board meeting brought to order by the chairperson, Mr. Mike Weise. Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.

Mr. Smith met with members of the Park Board concerning park plans in the comprehensive plan. He will keep the Board informed from time to time of changes in the plan and any changes that should be made. There will be a community meeting in the spring and members of the Park Board were urged to attend. Maps were shared and explained to the members of planned extensions to the Rails to Trails and RTC Park property.

Mrs. Gould updated the Board members of progress in all of the parks:

Moton Park: Attempts are made to move the goals around in to give the bald area a change to grown grass. The goals are always moved back to the same locations. Restrooms are locked and winterized.

Idlewild Park: Restrooms are locked and winterized.

RTC Park: Construction to the restrooms is moving along well. See quite a number of dogs in the area. May have to place a dog poo station inside of the park, someone is not picking up after their dog. There are stations on the Rails to Trails and just outside of one entrance to the

RTC Park.

The baseball concession area will be re-keyed. For safety reasons, Key One will come out to rekey within the next couple of weeks.

Is necessary for staff to make sure they are testing equipment in all of the parks.

Brian Femi baseball camp will be held at the sports complex this year. We are looking forward to it. Registration will be through the Town of Easton.

Mrs. Gould will move forward with use of revised "Park Pavilion Reservation", "Field Use Request/Agreement", and "Organization Qualification" forms.

Next scheduled meeting will be February 25, 2013 at noon.

No more business brought before this meeting. Meeting closed at 1:25 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Gould

Director of Parks and Recreation

Town of Easton